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Principal’s  Message 

Zone Cross Country 

Many of our talented runners participated in the Ku-ring-gai Zone Cross 

Country Carnival at St Ives Showground yesterday. The accompanying 

teachers reported that all the students gave their best and represented 

Lindfield PS with passion and skill. We had some very pleasing results 

from many students. Our school captain Spencer (5/6A) running in the 

11 Years Boys raced particularly strongly and is now the Ku-ring-gai 

Zone champion! Congratulations Spencer on this fantastic achievement. 

Thank you to Mr Elsley, Mrs Sian and Miss Sweeney for attending the 

carnival and supervising on the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr Michael Carr-Gregg 

Presentation Tonight at Killara 

High from 6:30pm – 8pm 
 

The Killara Schools Partnership has been 

fortunate to secure the services of the highly 

regarded psychologist Dr Michael Carr-Gregg 

to share latest research and tips about how 

parents can help their children navigate 

through social networking, cyberbullying, 

internet addiction, online gaming and software 

filtering issues. See the flyer later in the Lines 

for more information. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Wednesday 29 May 

Dr Michael Carr-Gregg ‘Real Wired 

Child’ Killara High School 6:30-8pm 

Thursday 30 May 

P&C Meeting 9:15am 

Thursday 6 June 

Years 3-6 Interrelate Parent and Child 

Sessions 

Monday 10 June 

Queen’s Birthday Long Weekend 

Sunday 16 – Tuesday 18 June 

Music Camp 

Thursday 20 June 

Years 5 & 6 Spelling Bee Finals 

Friday 21 June 

Area Cross Country 

Tuesday 25 June 

Ryde School Spectacular Rehearsal 

Thursday 27 June 

Vivaldi at Croydon Public School 

Tuesday 2 July 

Lindfield Blue Assembly 

Thursday 4 July 

Years 5 & 6 Art Display in the Hall 

Friday 5 July 

Last Day of Term 2 

Monday 22 July 

Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 23 July 

Students return for Term 3 
 

 

 

 

Further upcoming events can be viewed by clicking 

on Calendar on the home page of the school 

website: https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

 



 

New Fee System 

This year we have introduced a new system to pay 

school fees. Schoolbytes is our new way of communicating account information via email. We no longer 

send out paper copies of Term Accounts or Annual School Voluntary Contributions. You can still find 

these on the school website under the ‘Notes Tab’ then select ‘Accounts’. In order for this to work 

efficiently, it is important that we know which email address to send the account to, as we may have both 

mother’s and father’s email addresses on file. So far this year we have sent out requests for Annual 

School Voluntary Contributions and the Term 1 Accounts. If you have not received either of these via 

email or wish to change the person who is receiving this account, please contact Ms Lee Stewart on 

lee.stewart1@det.nsw.edu.au.  

Thank you for your prompt responses to our payment requests and patience while we introduce this new 

system. We are confident that the issues have been resolved and that this system will prove to be 

advantageous for both parents and the school. Please read all the documents that are attached to your 

statement as this supporting documentation explains what the different charges are for. For a 

confidential discussion about financial difficulties please contact me via the office. 

Stage 3  Coding  

In Digital Technologies lessons with Mr Brock, Stage 3 have started exploring physical computing as part 

of the new Digital Technologies curriculum. Students are using the micro:bit microcontroller; responding 

to user control via buttons and controlling outputs such as LEDs. To program the micro:bit, students are 

using several programming environments including Blocky and MakeCode. 

The school has just bought all of the required hardware for teaching physical computing, however, if you 

have spare (as in not being used anymore) micro USB cables or old USB battery packs that are not up 

to powering the newer iPhones, then please consider donating these to help complement our use of 

micro:bit devices in a portable/mobile mode. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 PE 

Playing Dodge Ball on these cold days has proven 

to be a wonderful way to keep warm.  

I have this on good authority from class 1PT! 

 

 

 

Megan Lockery 

Principal

mailto:lee.stewart1@det.nsw.edu.au


Deputy Principals’ Message 

Printmaking in Year 1 

All students in Year 1 have learnt about printmaking in Visual Arts lessons. Printmaking is the process of 
creating artworks by printing, normally on paper. Printmaking normally covers only the process of creating 
prints that have an element of originality, rather than just being a photographic reproduction of a painting. 
Students in Year 1 used leaves to create a print using green, yellow and blue paint. They then used 
toothbrushes to flick paint dots on the background. They had lots of fun and their artwork looks very 
effective! 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Artist in Residence - Elizabeth Hamilton 

This term in Stage 3, we are very lucky to be working with an 
amazing artist in our community, Elizabeth Sullivan. Each 
week, Year 5 & 6 students rotate art workshops and engage 
with different media and locations around our school. Elizabeth 
coordinates a mixed media session outside and students 
experiment with watercolour, ink, collage and monoprinting. We 
have really enjoyed watching the children experimenting, 
innovating and being so creative with their art.  
 
On Thursday 4 July (Week 10) we will be exhibiting the Stage 
3 landscape artworks in the hall from 9:00-11:00am. We 
would love to invite our local community to view the finished 
masterpieces.  

Mrs Alix Rivera 

 
 

 

Interrelate Family Evening Programs 

The ‘Interrelate Family Program’ will be held on Thursday 6 June. 
This is a valuable program and we encourage all Years 3 – 6 
students to attend. Session 1 called ‘Where Did I Come From?’ will 
commence at 6pm and Session 2, ‘Preparing for Puberty’ will 
commence at 7:15pm.  The program is designed to be presented in 
its entirety as the content from ‘Where Did I Come From?’ builds the 
foundation for ‘Preparing for Puberty’. Therefore, Years 5 and 6 
students may also like to attend the 6.00 pm session. You should 
have received a note earlier this week. If you require a note please 
see our office staff or go to the school website. 

ICAS Competitions 

After careful consideration, this year we have decided not to take part in the ICAS competitions. The 
tests have moved online and as traditionally we would have approximately 200 students sitting each test, 
it is not possible to complete them before school in our two computer rooms. If you would still like your 
child to participate, please contact your nearest coaching college or external tuition services as they may 
be offering these.   
 
 
 
 



How does your garden grow? 

Mr Katrak and Mrs Rivera have been working with students in Years 3-6 to design, plant and maintain the 
bush tucker garden growing in our Ginkgo playground. After winning the Investigate Bees competition last 
year, 5/6A decided to use their $1000 prize to plant a sustainable bee friendly bush garden. Over the last 
few weeks, students have enjoyed watering, planting and fertilising the garden at lunch time.  
 
Mrs Rivera and Mr Katrak 
 

 

Music Camp 

Many students are very much looking forward to Music Camp which will take place from Sunday 17 June 

- Tuesday 18 June. It is being held at Sydney Academy of Sport and Recreation, Narrabeen. Thank you 

to Mr Rhyan Stephens and his enthusiastic team of parents/carers for their expert organisation of the 

camp. Thank you to the teachers who will be attending. We would like to also thank all of the parents 

who will be assisting throughout the camp to support our students and this incredible program. Parents 

helping will be receiving information about their roles and responsibilities next week. There are still some 

available spots for volunteers to help pack up instruments at the end of camp and to unload instruments 

back at school on the Tuesday evening. It would be greatly appreciated if you could assist. Please click 

the link below to volunteer to assist the camp using the following URL: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0a4da9ad22a3ff2-2019 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Angela Mustaca       Peter Hayllar   

K-2 Deputy Principal      Years 3-6 Deputy Principal

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0a4da9ad22a3ff2-2019




 

 

Absentee Notification 

We would appreciate it if you record student absences via the Skoolbag app which can be downloaded 

from the app store. Just search for Lindfield Public School.  

 

Simply open the app   Select the eForms tab    Select the Absentee Form tab 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Notice Board 

All community notices/flyers can now be found under the Parent and Community link on our website. 

http://www.lindfield-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/p-c-website/community-notice-board 

Medical Alert Updates 2019 

Please ensure all children with anaphylaxis and other medical conditions hand in their updated Action 

Plans. Kindly ask your doctors to sign, stamp and date them. The school needs to receive a coloured 

copy of the Action Plan for our health records. All students with a known medical condition must provide 

updated health plans for 2019. Thank you for your ongoing support. 

Notes Sent Home 

Notes are available to download from the school website: http://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au Please 

look under the ‘Notes’ tab.   

Work on Display 

 

Anaphylaxis at Lindfield Public School 
At Lindfield Public School in 2019, we have a small number of children with a potentially life threatening 

allergic reaction. They are found across our school from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

How can parents help these children? 

 Choose alternative sandwich spreads to peanut butter and Nutella. Inform your child that 

these foods can trigger an anaphylactic reaction. 

 Reinforce the school’s NO FOOD SHARING message. 

Please note, no students are allowed to bring  

glass bottles to school for safety reasons 

Work on display in the office for this week 

2S and 5C 

http://www.lindfield-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/p-c-website/community-notice-board


 

 

Library 
 

2019 Premier’s Reading Challenge 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/studentExperience.html 

Well done to the following students who have completed their Student Reading Records over the last 

two weeks! 

 

All books need to be logged online via the NSW PRC website using your child’s individual 

login details by Friday 30 August. 

 

K-2     3-4    5-6  

Atticus C   Olivia S   Jamison C 

Jayden C   Renee T   Anastasia C 

Holly G   Archie W   Nicole H 

Jesse H   Isabella H  

Theo T    Penelope L 

Ailsa Z    Matthew S 

Floyd B   Lucas W 

Aaron W 

Josh L 

Chloe L 

 

 

          

        

 

  

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy reading! 

 

 

Renee Chapman and Rachel Loftus 

Teacher Librarians 

 

 

 



 

 

Debating Report 

On Wednesday 22 May, both of our debating teams battled in Round 1 of the Ryde District 

Debating Competition with the topic, ‘Australia should close all of its zoos’. Feeling just a tad 

nervous as for most of them this was their very first official debate, Lindfield Team 1 

competed at home against Kent Road Public School while Lindfield Team 2 travelled away 

to debate against Roseville Public School. Both teams made Mrs Chapman and Mrs Sian 

incredibly proud as the results for both teams were extremely close and came down to just 

one main argument each. Team 1 were the winners in their debate, but Team 2 just missed 

out! Congratulations to both teams for your first debate! You did very well!  

The students receive constructive feedback from the adjudicators at the end of each debate 

and they are eager to take it all on board and tackle Round 2 next week against Ryde East 

Public School and St Ives North Public School.   

Renee Chapman and Ameet Sian 

Debating Coordinators 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
INVITATION TO ALL PARENTS AND CARERS - P&C GENERAL MEETING 

 

Our next P&C meeting will be held on Thursday 30 May at 9.15am (after morning drop off). 

This gives an opportunity for parents and carers who are unable to make our evening meetings 

to attend. I know that a P&C meeting can be rather daunting for most, so I thought I would take 

the opportunity to dispel some myths about P&C meetings. 

P&C myths 
 
Myth 1 - If you attend a meeting you have to volunteer for something. 
 
Truth - Come along and meet some new faces. The main purpose of a P&C meeting is really to 
learn more about our school. It is a great way to meet other parents and discover new things 
about our school.   
 
Myth 2 - It is scary and everyone knows everyone else. 
 
Truth - The only way to meet people is to actually turn up to a meeting. It’s just like the first day 
of school for our kids, we all become friends sooner or later. 
 
Myth 3 - If you go once, you have to go to all of them. 
 
Truth - There is no pressure to attend any of our meetings. You might see something interesting 
on the agenda or you may want to raise something or you might just want to come and listen. 
 

Please come and join us. Everyone is welcome! Please see the agenda attached. 



 

 

 
 

AGENDA 

Term 2 General Meeting 

Thursday 30 May 2019 at 9:15am 

Staff Room, School Administration Building 

 

 

Term 2 General Meeting 

1. Welcome and Apologies 

2. Presentation : Helping Your Child With Reading (School Executive) 

3. Principal’s Report (Megan Lockery) 

4. P&C Update – 

 Update on 2019 so far 

 Plans for 2019 – budget and projects 

 Open Q&A 

5. Sub-committee Updates 

6. Review of previous minutes & other business 

7. Updating of the membership register 

8. Meeting close 



 

 

Canteen 

Drum roll please! Coming next week…plain boiled rice with soy sauce. 

 

We are SUPER HAPPY with the progress made towards meeting the Healthy School Canteen’s criteria. 

https://healthyschoolcanteens.nsw.gov.au/canteen-managers/the-food-and-drink-criteria/everyday-and-

occasional/everyday-food-list  

Reflecting this Oak milk and Strawberry Moozies have been removed from the menu. 

Dance Troupe lunches: 

1. Place lunch order. 

2. Select ‘Alert’ - the first option. 

3. Select the Dance Troupe option. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You can also choose this option for PSSA: we then keep the order hot or cold until your child returns 

from PSSA. 

 

 To volunteer please text Cara on 

0402057462 or email 

lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com 
 

30-May 31-May 

Jane Downey (K, 3) Amy Sillett 9-2pm 

HELP!! 9-2pm Yvonne Lai (1) 

Jane Sim (3, 5) Jess Gregg (2) 

  

Sally Matthews (2, 4) 

Jen Jarick (2, 5) 

3-Jun 4-Jun 5-Jun 6-Jun 7-Jun 

Agnes Wan (5) Min Li (2, 6) Meryn Sheriff (5) Jason Zheng (K) Megan Crane (1, 3) 

Ada Chan HELP!! 11-3pm Pelin Kaplan (6) Jane Downey (K, 3) Elizabeth Sullivan (3) 

  

Chang Chong (K) Amanda Hawkins (K, 3) Hemna (K) 

  

HELP!! 9-12pm 

HELP!! 9-12pm 

10-Jun 11-Jun 12-Jun 13-Jun 14-Jun 

Queen's Birthday 

HELP!! 9-2pm Sonia Koo (2, 3) Jane Downey (K, 3) Catherine Chai (2, 5) 

HELP!! 11-3pm HELP!! 9-2pm Jane Sim (3, 5) HELP!! 9-12pm 

  

HELP!! 11-3pm Kristin Powell (1) HELP!! 9-12pm 

  

HELP!! 9-12pm 

HELP!! 9-12pm 

 

 

Sarah Burnett  Claudette Mann  Katrina Tottenham   

Canteen Managers   

canteen@lpspandc.org.au 

https://healthyschoolcanteens.nsw.gov.au/canteen-managers/the-food-and-drink-criteria/everyday-and-occasional/everyday-food-list
https://healthyschoolcanteens.nsw.gov.au/canteen-managers/the-food-and-drink-criteria/everyday-and-occasional/everyday-food-list
mailto:lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com
mailto:canteen@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Clothing Pool 

 

Clothing Pool Opening Hours:   8:30 am - 9:30 am Wednesdays and Thursdays 
 
Don’t forget the ONLINE ordering option – easy and secure via the P&C website.  Orders are then delivered 

to your child’s class, usually on Wednesdays or Thursdays. PLEASE include your child's name and class.  

The Clothing Pool is plastic bag free. Please bring along a bag to carry your items home in.  

  Please label your belongings 

 Winter Uniform – Girls’ pants option now available 

Welcome to Term 2. Winter uniform is now mandatory. 

From this term on our girls have a choice of wearing our traditional tunic or the new  

girls winter pants together with the current shirt and tie. The Clothing Pool now stocks 

these pants in sizes 4 to 16. They cost $42.00 each. 

 

 Jackets & Jumpers 

What a chilly start to the last few days we have had! Clothing Pool sells a variety of  

jumpers and jackets, so come visit us or order online if you need an update! 

 

Our Upcoming Volunteers’ roster:  

Week 5 

Wednesday 29 May Thursday 30 May 

Greti Lindsay 

Maia Schulze 

Greti Lindsay 

Jess Gregg 

Week 6 

Wednesday 5 June Thursday 6 June 

Greti Lindsay 

Volunteer needed 

Greti Lindsay 

Michelle Taylor 

 

Convenor – Jessica Gregg  

Clothing Shop Manager – Greti Lindsay  

orders@lpspandc.org.au

mailto:orders@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

LPS Class Social Calendar 

Date Class Event and Venue Time 

Thursday 30 May 1R Play-in-the-park, Two Turners Reserve, Lindfield 3pm 
 

Tuesday 4 June 1H Mum’s Dinner, Monkey King Thai, Lindfield 7:30pm 
 

Saturday 15 June KINDY West Lindfield Bowling Club, 76A Highfields Rd Lindfield 4pm 
 
 

Friday 21 June 3CB Parent Dinner, Zeera Takda Indian and Nepalese 
Restaurant, Lindfield 

7pm 
 
 

Friday 21 June YEAR 2 Parent social night, Front bar Greengate Hotel, Killara 6:30pm 
 

Sunday 30 June 2T Class picnic, Queen Elizabeth Reserve, Lindfield 12-2pm 
 

To have your function in the Lindfield Lines please email cpclindfield@gmail.com by 8pm Monday. 

 

Jen Jarick   

Class Parent Co-ordinator   cpclindfield@gmail.com  

 

Chess 

 

Round 3 of the Junior Chess League Primary Schools Competition (Upper North Shore) was held last Friday 

with most of our teams traveling and our catering given a slight break.   Your correspondent managed to get 

back from his own food liberation in time to send off most of the teams.    Results from last week: 

 

Lindfield A played Barker A for a 2-2 draw (aggregate 6-6) 

Lindfield B played St Ives North A for a 2.5-1.5 win (9.5-2.5)     

Lindfield C played Sydney Grammar F for a 2-2 draw (6-6)    

Lindfield D played Sydney Grammar E for a 4-0 win (7-5)     

Lindfield E played Sydney Grammar D for a 1-3 loss (2-10)   

Lindfield F played Newington College Lindfield H for a 2-2 draw (6-6)  

Lindfield G played St Bernards Berowra Heights B for a 4-0 win (12-0)  

Lindfield H played St Ives North B for a 2-2 draw (4-8)   

 

This week at Home we have - Lindfield A play Lindfield East A, Lindfield B play Barker A, Lindfield E play 

Sydney Grammar F, Lindfield F play Barker E and Lindfield H play Newington Lindfield B. 

 

The following teams are traveling - Lindfield C go to Abbotsleigh A, Lindfield D go to Barker D and Lindfield 

G go to Knox D.    Good luck teams! 

 

Eric Tse  

Chess Co-ordinator   

chessclub@lpspandc.org  

mailto:cpclindfield@gmail.com
mailto:cpclindfield@gmail.com
mailto:chessclub@lpspandc.org


 

 

Band  

Music Camp - pack-up volunteers needed!  

Thank you to our Band families for completing the registration process 

for our upcoming Annual Music Camp.  It promises to be an amazing 

time for our young musicians! 

 

We appreciate all the volunteers who have signed up to assist at Camp - however, we remain short of 

helpers to pack up Narrabeen at the conclusion of the Camp Concert.  An extraordinary amount of planning 

and organisation has already been done by the Organisers - please show your appreciation by signing up 

for the remaining tasks at the end of Camp which includes unpacking the truck when it arrives full of 

instruments at LPS on the Tuesday evening. 

 

Many hands will make light work! So if you are attending the concert, please help by signing up for the last 

afternoon’s duties (Tuesday 18 June) using the following link:   Volunteer Roster - Music Camp 2019 

Band Calendar   

Term 2 
 

Week 8 Put it in the diary!  Annual Music Camp - all Bands - 16-18 June 

 

For questions or feedback regarding any aspect of the Band program at Lindfield, please e-mail 

band@lpspandc.org.au.    

 

Have a lovely week. 

Seiko and Mark Ruff   

Band Co-convenors 

band@lpspandc.org.au  

 

Strings 

LPS ANNUAL MUSIC CAMP (Sunday 16 June to Tuesday 18 June) 

The annual LPS Music Camp is just around the corner! Thank you for those that have paid and registered.  

There are still some spots open if you would like to help out at camp: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0a4da9ad22a3ff2-2019  

For your calenders: 

 Sunday 16 June to Tuesday 18 June – ANNUAL MUSIC CAMP (compulsory, all) 

 Thursday 27 June – FOIM rehearsal – select Vivaldi students 

 Thursday 1 August – FOIM - select Vivaldi students 

 

Strings Committee  

strings@lpspandc.org.au 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0a4da9ad22a3ff2-2019
mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au
mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0a4da9ad22a3ff2-2019
mailto:strings@lpspandc.org.au


 

 
 



 

 



 

 

 


